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Dear Members, 

  

Subject:  Extension of Last Date for Submitting applications for Scrip based FTP Schemes 

  

Please refer to AEPC Circular No. 68 dated 31/01/2022 informing that for all those shipping bills, where 
the date of filing is upto 31.12.2020, technical changes have been made in the portal of DGFT so that exporters 
can file their claims with DGFT, even if the LEO date for these shipping bills is on or after 01.01.2021. Since the 
DGFT portal opened up for such applications on 31st Jan 2022 and the exporters did not get sufficient time to 
file the applications before they got time barred on 31st Jan 2022 itself, Council again took up the matter for 
extension of such scrip based applications. 
   
2.         In this regard, we are happy to inform that the last date of submitting applications under MEIS, SEIS, ROSCTL, 
ROSL and 2% additional ad hoc incentive (under para 3.25 of FTP) which was earlier notified to be 31.01.2022 has been 
extended to 28.02.2022 vide DGFT Notification No. 53/2015-2022 dated 01/02/2022. 
  
3.         Please note that after 28.02.2022, no further applications would be allowed to be submitted and they 
would become time-barred.  Late cut provisions shall also not be available for submitting claims at a later date. 
  
4.         The new late cut for applications submitted upto 28/02/2022 shall be: 
  
Sl.No. Scheme Period of Exports (Let Export Date in the 

period) / Services rendered in the period 
Late Cut (as %age 
of Entitlement 
under the Scheme) 

1 MEIS FY 2018-19 (01.07.2018 to 31.03.2019) 10% 
2 MEIS FY 2019-20 and FY 2020-21 

(upto 31.12.2020) 
Nil 

3 SEIS FY 2018-19 5% 
4 SEIS FY 2019-20 Nil 
5 ROSCTL 07.03.2019 to 31.12.2020 Nil 
6 ROSL Upto 06.03.2019 Nil 

  
5.         For detailed information, members may please refer to the attached DGFT Notification No. 53/2015-2022 
dated 01/02/2022.  Exporters may please take note of the same and take appropriate timely action. 
  
With warm regards, 
  

Yours sincerely, 

  

Dr. L.B. Singhal 

Secretary General 

 


